
Woody Simmons 
Vice President 
Governmental Affairs 

April 12, 2013 
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106 E. College Avenue, Suite 710 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

Phone 850 222-6300 
Fax 850 222-2912 
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Ann Cole, Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 
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Re: Verizon Florida LLC - 2013 Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier (ILEC) Questionnaire 
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MClmetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services 
- 2013 Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) Questionnaire 

ZD ni O 
m 
fTl 
Q 
- n 
"0 
CO 
O 

Dear Ms. Cole: 

Enclosed please find two redacted copies of the 2013 Incumbent Local Exchange Carrier (ILEC) 
Questionnaire for Verizon Florida LLC (Verizon) and a separate envelope containing the 
confidential version of the Questionnaire and Verizon's confidential FCC Form 477. 

Also enclosed is the 2013 Competitive Local Exchange Carrier (CLEC) Questionnaire for 
MClmetro Access Transmission Services LLC d/b/a Verizon Access Transmission Services 
(Verizon Access) and a separate envelope containing Verizon Access's confidential FCC Form 
477. 

Verizon and Verizon Access consider the redacted information in Verizon's Questionnaire and 
the information in the Verizon and Verizon Access FCC Form 477s to be proprietary and 
confidential business information because it is proprietary information that could be used by 
competitors to gain an unfair competitive advantage. Therefore, this filing is made under a 
Claim of Confidentiality pursuant to F.S. 364.193(1) and Rule 25-22.006(5), F.A.C. Verizon 

COM understands the information must be kept confidential until returned to Verizon. 
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If there are any questions regarding this information, please contact me at (850) 222-6300. 

WoodrowJ. Simmons 
VP-Governmental and Regulatory Affairs 
South Area-Verizon 

WJS/e 

Enclosures 

Sincerely, 


